Minutes of the May 10th, 2015 Special Congregational Meeting

Unitarian-Universalist Church of Nashua, NH

The meeting, held in the sanctuary was called to order by UUCN President, Harry Purkhiser, at 11:20 am. Harry asked the Clerk, Mary Licking, whether a quorum was present, and Mary replied, yes. Harry then recognized Gary Lerude, Chairman of the Ministerial Search Committee. Gary, in his role as Chairman of the committee, made the motion to call the Reverend Allison Palm to be the next settled minister of the Unitarian-Universalist Church of Nashua. Members then voted on the motion by secret ballot. Each voter placed the completed ballot in the box at the front of the sanctuary, except for those asking for assistance, in which case, the Clerk or one of the vote tellers, Penny Guild, Burns Fisher, or Fred Shirley, responded to the member's upraised hand to render assistance in getting the ballot to the box. The Clerk and the tellers with the box repaired to a room to count the ballots. The motion passed on a unanimous vote (168 – Yes), meeting the bylaws requirement of 90% of the vote approving. The members gave the Ministerial Search Committee a round of applause. The meeting was adjourned.

//original signed//

Mary Licking,

Clerk